
Supports HB 1254. The bill would provide local dollars used for local costs approved 
by the local legislative body of  each municipality that votes to assess this fee.  

VOTE FOR LOCAL SOLUTIONS 

HB 1254 — SUPPORT   OTP 

HOUSE SESSION–THURSDAY, MARCH 7, 2024 

NH Cities and Towns voice strong SUPPORT for 
HB 1254, enabling legislation. 
 

 Inflation, daily or seasonal population growth, tourism and a reduction 
in emergency service volunteers are putting excessive pressure on town 
budgets and local residents.  

 This fee is focused on overnight visitors to the area who use town/city 
tax sponsored services and subsidized resources,  but do not pay    
property taxes.  

 Many NH travel destinations are locations where tourists may           
outnumber residents – 

               This small fee will work keep public safety services adequately 
staffed and funded so impacted towns can remain desirable tourist areas 
and affordable for local residents.  
 

 

 

 

Albany, Conway, 
Portsmouth, Berlin, 

Concord, Claremont, 
Dover, Keene,      

Lebanon, Laconia, 
Lincoln, Ossipee &             

Somersworth 

 

HB 1254- relative to an optional local public safety        
assessment on certain room occupancies.  

 Committee Report: NO RECOMMENDATION  (Vote 10-10)  

 VOTE  

HB 1254  

OTP  

 

 

A fee is not a tax. Municipalities have the authority to charge a fee for many services 

under enabling state statutes. Fees are set at an amount which bears a reasonable   

relationship to the cost of  providing the service; therefore, fees do not generate excess 

revenue, but rather offset direct costs. 
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All Town / City Seals  and Logos have been used with express permission from each municipality.   


